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                                      “Saved by Grace we proclaim the Gospel by sharing the love of Jesus.” 

 
Dear Trinity members and friends, 
  While not everyone could be at the Installation Service on May 21, I 
want to thank all those who included our installation service in their Sunday afternoon 
that day. The Installation of a Pastor, whether settled or intentional interim, is an        
important public recognition that the pastor didn’t just walk in off the street or show up 
one Sunday. Rather he has been “rightly called” to a congregation to preach and teach 
the Gospel of our Lord.  
 

  I am grateful for this call among you and thankful to our elders, church council, and all the 
volunteers who made it such a marvelous celebration marking the beginning of our ministry together.  
Special thanks and appreciation go to all those who prepared and served and helped clean up after the 
wonderful dinner we had afterward. I want to thank the choir and our musicians for their wonderful    
music, and I want to thank my colleagues in the Holy Ministry for taking the time to gather with us and 
support us in their prayers and good words. God has truly blessed Trinity with a beautiful place to     
worship and wonderful people who strive to make our worship a worthy offering of praise and        
thanksgiving to God.  
 

 My thanks to Pastor Michael Warmbier for serving as President Paul Linnemann’s representative 
and officiating at the installation rite. I also want thank my friend, Pastor Paul Doellinger who preached 
such a great sermon for us.   
 

 It was wonderful to have a good group of people from my former congregation, Shepherd of the 
Valley in Corvallis with us. I thank them for their support and friendship.  
 

 And I want to thank my wife, Pastor Patricia, for coming to share in the installation service.     
Patricia is currently serving at Holy Cross Lutheran Church in Salem, a congregation of the Oregon     
Synod, ELCA. While we two are not in the same Lutheran denominational family, she has been an       
incredible support to me in my work as an intentional interim pastor.  She earned board certification in 
her work as chaplain at Sacred Heart Hospital in Springfield, Oregon. You may remember it was at a 
training event for interim ministry that we first met at Concordia Seminary in St. Louis in 2011. In 2013 
God led us to marry and share the joy He provides for these later years of our lives as husband and wife. 
 

 Looking ahead, June means that summer is really here! Our church changes worship times during 
the summer as you know. Worship begins at 10:00 AM starting May 28th, the Memorial Day weekend. 
That next week Patricia and I will be heading south to California for a continuing education seminar in 
interim ministry in Santa Anna. Pastor Gene Ludwig has agreed to be on call for Trinity while I am away 
should there be a pastor care need.  
 

 June also marks the end of the Easter Season (seven weeks long) and beginning of the Season of 
Pentecost. June 4 is Pentecost Sunday and everyone is invited to wear red to celebrate the out pouring 
of the Holy Spirit and the birthday of the church. June 11 is Trinity Sunday, our last “white Sunday” for 
quite a while. Trinity Sunday, or the Feast of the Holy Trinity, is the only Sunday in the church year 
that commemorates not an event (like Christmas or Easter), but a reality: that God has revealed Himself 
to us and invites us to know Him as Father, Son and Holy Spirit, 
three in one. Trinity Sunday celebrates the truth, unique to the 
Christian faith: God made us and all that is, God’s saves us in Jesus, 
the Son, and God is with us, now and into all eternity in the Holy  
Spirit! 
 I look forward to continuing to get to know each and every 
one of you and the Sheridan community. I am still very much the 
“new guy” who still hasn’t even begun to match names and faces. So 
you could help me by not hesitating to remind me of your name, the 
way Mrs. Elias does when she greets me after worship. I’d like very 
much to visit with you face to face some time soon. If you’d like to 
set up a time right away, don’t hesitate to give me a call on my cell 
phone.  

 In Christ, 
 Pastor Joe Hughes  
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  Coffee Hour  
                 Sunday, JUNE 11TH   

           following worship. Hostesses will 
be Tracy Grauer and Ann Huntley  

Everyone is welcome - please bring a snack to share 

and enjoy the fellowship. 
 

Looking Ahead  - July 9th will be Coffee JELLO 
Hour! Bring your favorite JELLO dish 

 

No Potlucks for the summer. 

 

   While pastors, by the     
nature of their work, should 
find it difficult to consistently 
keep regular office hours, our 
administrative assistant, 
Stefanie Morrow, and I have 

worked out a plan that I will try to adhere to 
as much as possible beginning June 5:  

Monday through Thursday  

9:00am - 1:00pm  

This allows the afternoon for visitation.  I normally 
take Fridays off with my wife. Saturdays I work 

from home preparing for Sunday worship. 
 

Our home address is:  
6674 Brookhollow Court NE 

Keizer, OR 97303.  
My phone number is (217) 898-9063 (voice 
or text). May I suggest you add me to your 
contacts.  

My email address is:  
J_W_Hughes@Hotmail.com 

   

And I would welcome you “friending” me on 
Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/
jwhughes3 
 

Should there be an urgent pastoral care need 
(e. g. illness, someone near death) do not 
hesitate to call me on my cell phone.  

 

Thanks! Pastor Joe  

Stefanie 

    Monday through Friday 

   9:30am - 11:30am 

 
Office hours are kept to the best of our ability  

but subject to change as needs arise.  
Thank you for your understanding. 

 

   Please remember our 
church  family members in 

your  prayers. 
 

  Healing for Richard DeJong following foot    
     surgery. 
 

  Tammi Duncan recovering from hip surgery. 
 

  Safe travels for Sam & Lindah Hagglund. 
 

  Wilma Ludwig 
 

  Dorothy Wyss  
 

Please send your prayer  
requests and praises to  
Pastor Joe: 
J_W_Hughes@Hotmail.com 
or 
Stefanie: stefaniem@sheridanTLC.org 

Remember! 
Summer Schedule    
       BEGAN ON 

Sunday, May 28th 
Worship at 10:00 am 

Education Hour will resume in September 

 
 
 
      
 

                Pentecost  
           Sunday, June 4th  

WEAR 

RED 

Meeting Reminders 
 

 Sunday June 4 - 11:15am - 12:30pm        
Worship Planning Team meeting in the 
adult education room,  to plan worship 
through July. 

 

 Sunday, June 11 - 11:15am-12:30pm Mission 
& Outreach Team meeting in the adult          
education room, to discuss and begin planning 
for the congregational retreat (tentatively      
scheduled for October 28, 2017). 

mailto:J_W_Hughes@Hotmail.com
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Ladies Aid 
(Lutheran Women’s Missionary 

League, LWML) 
 

Ladies Aid will meet on  
Tuesday, June 6 at 1 pm  

               in the Fellowship Hall                      
 

If you were to attend one of our Ladies Aid meetings you 
would see on the table two empty,  plastic margarine 
tubs. Nothing fancy here.  One is labeled “Offerings”  the 
other is labeled “Mites”. So what exactly are mites and 
offerings?  Stefanie Morrow, our treasurer, gave us a 
wonderful report. 
 

Offerings are collected and used at Trinity by the Ladies 
Aid in whatever capacity we deem necessary. We       
support missionaries Craig and Lani Norwood and Love’s 
Door. 
 

Based on the Biblical account of the widow’s 
mite,  mites are collected and used to fund many        
programs at the district and national level.  25% of the 
mites are given to the national LWML                            
organization.  National mites fund over $1 million in  
mission grants.  A few of the programs that are funded 
include: LCMS Disaster Response Trailers; Cancer Care 
Packages; Bringing the Gospel to the Lost Sheep of Israel 
and Lutheran Young Adult Corps.  The other 75% of the 
mites collected are used by the Oregon District to fund 
programs they have chosen:  a soccer clinic for under-
privileged youth in  Portland; a Lutheran church in       
Belize, the very first LCMS church there; help for families 
facing a life threatening illness; scholarships for pastoral 
education for African students are just a few receiving 
our mites. 
 

From time to time you will see a very large “Mite 
Box”  on the table in the narthex along with a little     
information on each of the programs that benefit from 
them.  Please join us in reaching out to others with the 
Good News of Jesus Christ one coin at a time.  Together 
we are making a difference.   

 

Tracy Grauer 
Ladies Aid co-president 

TRUSTESS  
Watch for volunteer work days at 
church in church announcements 

and emails.   
 

Cliff Monroe has found renters for the church 
parsonage/rental house; a couple with a  

teenage son are expected to move in on June 1
st
.  

June 17, 2017 

All proceeds will go to the Sheridan  
Museum of History 

 
Help is Needed! Please contact Elin Hagglund 

at 503-843-2173 to volunteer.  
Thank you! 

 

Trinity Treasures  
Rummage Sale 

 

July 21 & 22 
 

Save all your “treasures” as you 
do your spring cleaning and  

donate to the CHURCH  
RUMMAGE SALE! Mark your calendar and  

plan to come shop &/or volunteer to help before, 
during or after the sale.  

Volunteers are needed.  
Please bring clean items in good condition. Also a 

suggested price is helpful for larger items so  
volunteers know what to price items.  
Clothing usually does not sell well. 

 

Please let Mary Lukehart know if you  
have time to help - the more helpers the easier 

the job! 
 



Saturday July 8, 2017 
9am to 5 pm 

St. Peter’s Lutheran Church 
4265 SW Golf Course Rd. 

Cornelius, OR 97113 
 

RSVP by: June 16th, 2017 
(503)357-3863 
or 
Office-stpeters-lcms@coho.net 

Witness is the purpose 
of your everyday life. 
The Every One His Witness

TM 
 Lutheran 

evangelism program considers the real 
world context in which Lutherans find 
themselves as witnesses of Jesus Christ. 
It puts sound doctrine into practical action 
for sharing the faith with the people whom 
God has placed alongside His witnesses 
in their everyday lives. Not sure how to witness? 

“LASSIE” is the answer. This relational,  
contextual witnessing approach teaches us to 
naturally share the Good News of Jesus Christ 
as we Listen-Ask-Seek-Share-Invite-
Encourage people in our lives who are not yet 
part of the Church. 
 

Completion of the Every One His Witness 
workshop unlocks online participation in  
context modules like witnessing to members of 
different world religions or cults, witnessing to 
people who are unchurched or dechurched, 
witnessing to those experiencing difficult life 
events, and witnessing while offering works of 
mercy. 

 

SPIRITUAL DIRECTION OPPORTUNITY 
 

Spiritual Direction is a ministry of directing thoughts and movements of 

our hearts toward God and responding to the presence of God in our 

lives. It is a conversation among three persons: the Director/Guide; the 

Directee; and the  Holy Spirit which occurs on Holy Ground.  The      

Director/Guide helps another  person hear, see, and respond to God.   
 

A Director/Guide offers companionship to help make sense of the faith journey by guidance 

in interpreting the significant markers on the journey and supporting transitions of the     

pilgrimage. Together, we foster development of your interior life through prayer.  In        

maturing presence and  sacred listening, we will have the opportunity to explore your     

sacred journey and relationship with God.  We spend a portion of our time together in  

prayer and Lectio divina. 
 

Your decision to meet is the result of your desire to examine your spiritual life.  My role is 

not to be a psychotherapist, but it is at times appropriate for us to discuss psychological 

and relational challenges in the context of spiritual direction.  I do not give advice, but assist 

in providing direction for personal spiritual growth and decision making. 
 

Our private meetings our strictly confidential and would occur for approximately one hour a 

month at a mutually agreeable time. You can end direction at any time. There is no charge 

for Spiritual Direction. 
 

If you are interested, I would be happy to speak with you and provide more specific         

information about Spiritual Direction. In confidence, you can contact me through the church 

office (503-843-4747 or sheridantlc.org) or we can talk before or after Divine Service on a 

Sunday. As of mid-April, I am a Certified Spiritual Director through Shalom Prayer Center in 

Mt. Angel,  Oregon. 
   

Blessings  
 

Jeff Lukehart   
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Mission and Outreach 

 

Angel ’s Attic 
 
 
 
 
 

Sheridan School District Center 
 Helping our Homeless Youth & Families 

for Clothing, Shoes & Toiletries (Baby to Adult) 

Open School Days 
Wednesday 1pm - 3pm 

Friday 1 pm- 3 pm 

 

Located at Special Programs Office 
Building behind the tennis courts at SHS 

435 S Bridge St. Sheridan, OR 
Please enter on Jefferson St. Side 

 

Churches United for West Valley 
 

Look for the Churches United’s booth in front 
of First Federal Savings & Loan on June 17th, 
during Sheridan Days. They will be selling 
hand-dipped corndogs and donut holes - a 
fund raiser for their school supply drive. 
 
Application for school supplies 

are on the table in the          
Narthex. The form says to     
return them to the local         

libraries, but people may give 
them to Stefanie and she will 

make sure that they get where 
they need to be.   

 

Flower Chart 
  Do you have flowers in your yard or garden?  

There are openings on the  
FLOWER CHART located on the  
NARTHEX BULLETIN BOARD.  

If you would like to provide a bouquet 
of fresh flowers for the Altar and 

guestbook table, PLEASE SIGN-UP! 
 

IT IS GREATLY APPRECIATED. 

 

Bugs 
 

“Dad, are bugs good to eat?” asked the 
boy. 
 

“Let’s not talk about such things at the dinner table, 
son,” his father replied. 
 

After dinner the father inquired, “Now son, what did you 
want to ask me?” 
 

Oh, nothing,” the boy said. “There was a bug in your 
soup, but now it’s gone.” 

Pop Vs. Pup 
 

While flying, my mother was sitting across the aisle from 
a woman and her eight-year-old son. Mom couldn’t help 
laughing as they neared their destination and she heard 
the mother say to the boy, “Now remember — run to 
Dad first, then the dog.”  
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Donation Update 
 

TLC donated 60.6 pounds of food since 
the last newsletter. Thank you - all  
donations are greatly appreciated. 

 

 Stefanie Morrow 

 

Grand Sheramina 
 

 
 
 

Food Bank 
120 N Bridge St. ∙ PO Box 536 ∙Sheridan, OR 97378 

 

Thanks to the generosity of our supporters - residents 
and businesses in Sheridan and Willamina areas - your 
local food bank has been able to accomplish some       
important activities since the beginning of 2017. 
 

First, in the period from Jan. - Apr. we have been able to 
provide emergency food boxes to more than 800         
individuals. The boxes include a variety of food - from 
fresh eggs and milk, produce, meat, canned food, salads 
and frozen veggies. We also make sure everyone gets a 
jar of peanut butter and a box of cereal. 
 

Second, we have been able to purchase a used                 
refrigerator-freezer from the McMinnville Senior Center 
and a new commercial refrigerator. We received grants 
from several organizations that covered nearly all the 
cost of these two items. 
 

Third, thanks to generous cash donations we have been 
able to purchase two new carts that we use to load food 
boxes for our clients. We have also purchased a          
commercial grade unloading device that allows us to 
move pallets of food into the warehouse. 
 

Fourth, we have installed a new sink in the food           
distribution area and currently are working to upgrade 
our gas heating system. 
 

Fifth, we have acquired a used 2001 box truck to pick up 
our food from the McMinnville food bank and other    
locations. 
 

Our volunteers have donated many extra hours over the 
past four months to reorganize the distribution area to 
accommodate the large commercial refrigerator. 
 

We have been truly blessed - thanks to your generous 
donations of cash, food, and time. If you would like to 
tour the food bank or if you have any questions about its 
operations please call me at 503-843-4353. 
 

Thanks again, 
George Robertson, 
President 
Grandsheramina Community Services 
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College: 
Lena Morrow - On May 6th Lena graduated from        
Earlham College with a Master of Arts in Teaching.  She 

will begin teaching high 
school English this fall at 
Rushville Consolidated High 
School in Rushville, Indiana.   
 

In this photo are two of  
Lena’s classmates,  
Josh and Jordan. 
 

Izak Monroe will receive a Master of Education. He is 
finishing up his student teaching.  
 

Nick Griffith finished up at Chemeketa with his           
Associates degree for general studies. He will attend 
Western Oregon University in Monmouth  in the fall. 
He's going to study geology. 
 

High School: 
Jessica Monroe has been home schooled 
by her Grandparents for the last four 
years.  She will  graduate this June.   
   Jessica is currently taking classes at 
Chemeketa Community College where 
she will continue her studies full time 
this fall and for the next two years.      
Jessica hopes to transfer to Western  

Oregon University, or another university to pursue a 
degree in teaching.  

 

McKenna Desnoyers will graduate from 
Perrydale High school on June 10. She 
plans to go Chemeketa to get into the 
dental assisting program. McKenna 
works at Dutch Bros. in McMinnville  and 
will continue through school.  

 
 

8th Grade Promotion: 
Issaiah Stapleton will be promoted 
from Faulconer-Chapman school.  He 
will be going into 9th grade at Sheridan 
High School.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations Graduates 
and Best Wishes! 

Graduates 
GOD’S BLESSINGS DEAR GRADUATES AS YOU BEGIN  

A NEW CHAPTER IN YOUR LIFE. 

 

     Birthdays &  
Anniversaries ♥ 

 

 
   9 - Dale & Cheryl Stapleton ♥  

 10 - Rachael Schrock 

 10 - Bob & JonnyAnn Parker ♥ 

 15 - Laura Monroe 

 16 - Richard DeJong 

 18 - Mary Graves 

  

 

 20 - Donna Hulett 

 23 - Al & JoAnn Ashcroft ♥  

 24 - Don & Diana Bomberger ♥ 

 24 – Kiarra Carnaghie 

 25 - Rich & Tina Schaefer ♥ 

 30 - Mike & Laura Griffith ♥ 

 30 - Lois Emmons 
 

We would like to remember you on your special day. 
Please let Stefanie or Gretchen know if we missed your 

birthday, anniversary or have incorrect information. 
Thank you!  



 

 TLC  QUILTERS 
 

 There was good group of helpers for packing the 
12 boxes - and a total of 46 quilts - following the 
April 30th dedication. Most appreciated!  JoAnn 
and Al Ashcroft delivered the quilts to the         
Beaverton Lutheran Church to start their journey 
all over the world. TLC Quilters are beginning to 
start over to build up another supply.  Five quilts 
were tied each of the last Thursdays. 
 

 TLC Quilters will take the summer off and       
resume working in September.  Their schedule 
will be the third and forth Thursdays of the 
month  They could sure use more help! 
  

Donna Hulett 
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FROM THE HYMNAL 
  

 

CROWN HIM WITH 
MANY CROWNS 

 

Matthew Bridges 
1800-1894 

Godfrey Thring 
                                                  1823-1903 

Christ who bore the crown of thorns while on the cross 
is now crowned with “many crowns” as the reigning 
monarch in heaven.  Each crown in this hymn text    
exalts Christ for some specific aspect of His person or 
ministry:  Stanza 1 Crown Him with many crowns – for 
His eternal Kingship, Stanza 2 Crown Him the Lord of 
love – for his love demonstrated in redemptive      
suffering,  Stanza 3 Crown Him the Lord of life – for His 
victorious resurrection and ascension,  Stanza 4  Crown 
Him the Lord of heaven – as a member of the Triune 
Godhead ever worthy of worship and praise. 
 

The above 4 stanza text is the combined effort of two 
distinguished Anglican clergyman, each of whom     
desired to write a hymn of exaltation to our suffering 

but now victorious Lord.  The version by 
Matthew Bridges first appeared in 1851 
with 6 stanzas.  23 years later Godfrey 
Thring wrote 6 additional stanzas.  The 
above form of the hymn includes       
stanzas 1, 2, and 4 by Bridges and the 3rd 
stanza by Thring.  Many of you may   
recognize other familiar stanzas           
depending on which hymnal this hymn is 

found.  The red service book which was a hymnal    
published by Augsburg Publishing House for the       
Lutheran Church in America has 5 stanzas, two of 
which are not included in the above, Crown Him the 
Lord of peace… and Crown Him the Lord of years…The 
author of these verses would require additional       
research to see if they belong to Bridges or Thring. 

 

The tune, Diademata (the Greek word 
for ‘crowns’) was composed especially 
for this text by George Elvey, a noted 
organist at St George’s Chapel in     
Windsor, England, where British royalty 
attend Easter Sunday service and royal               
occasions. 
 

~Above content taken from the book Amazing Grace, 2nd 
Edition, by Kenneth W Osbeck 

 

Submitted by Steve Sommerfeld 

George Job Elvey  

Godfrey Thring  

 

Ladies Spring Tea 
 

A small group of ladies gathered 

on Sunday, May 7 for an           

afternoon of fellowship and  

                     sharing. 
 

Tracy Grauer spoke briefly on “spiritual 

whitespace”.  A term best described as a time for 

the soul to rest; spiritual rest; to slow; to savor a   

moment. We gathered together, drank our tea, ate 

cookies and shared some very special stories with 

one another. Without giving away any “secrets” a 

few of the items of special interest that were shared 

included:  a baby doll whose eyes opened and 

closed, she is now over 70 years old!  A dear old 

teddy bear; books, a glass ball found at the beach 

and let’s not forget the green stamps! Who          

remembers green stamps?! All of us did...are we 

dating ourselves?!  We all agreed that it is the    

people and the relationships behind the item that 

matters most to us. 

    Tracy Grauer 

 



 

Jessica Monroe, Dairy Princess 
 

Jessica Monroe was selected as Yamhill County Dairy 
Princess - Ambassador, promoting dairy products 
around the state at various county fairs, summer     
functions and festivals.  She will enjoy getting to know 
the other four Dairy Princess-Ambassadors and         
participating in the  training events that are coming up. 
 

Jessica will be a great  
advocate for the dairy  

industry!  
 

Congratulation  
Jessica! 
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I want to thank my Trinity 

family for all the support 

we received during my 

dad’s recent heart attack 

and hospital stay.  I can’t 

put into words what it meant to us.  The rides, 

food, prayers and your understanding during 

my work absences truly were a blessing.  My 

dad continues to heal at home and has made 

great progress in his recovery.   
 

I would also like to thank you for all the            

attention I received for Administrative            

Professionals Day.  Your prayers, cards, flowers 

and monetary gifts were a surprise!   
 

Stefanie Morrow 

 

                     
 

 

 

Servant Sundays 

From videography interviews with Jane; to creating community      
Christmas hangers with Crafter Extraordinaire, Tracy; to presenting a 
musical Christmas program with Jane and Lora; or cooking lasagna with 
Chef Dan; Servant Sundays have been all about working together to 
share our gifts with others - whether it was the community, our church 
family, or each other.  For the February LOVE dinner, kids created heart 
decorations, served all those delicious courses, and assisted with the 
program and prizes.  Once again, under the direction of Jane and Dan! 
Easter brought the culmination of our cross art activities with the        
decoration of the flowery Easter cross - thanks to Hal and Elin.  Now we 
are blessed to be learning about survival skills under the direction of 
Scout Leader, Mike Higginson.   
 

THANK YOU to Jane, Kris, and Becky who brought patience,          
kindness, and creativity to the group and would take control once 
choir practice called.  We appreciate all the love and support from 
Trinity - whether it’s eating ‘interesting’ pancakes, coming to          
programs, or simply letting us use the Fellowship Hall ~ THANK YOU! 
Thank you also to Jeff  for leading the Adult Forum.  
 

Servant Sundays may be officially on sabbatical until September, but 
we will need many hands in June to prepare our float for the        

Sheridan Days parade and volunteers to 
help serve those pancakes!   ~ Mary  Lukehart 

 

Remember To Do It For Jesus!   
 

And a special THANK YOU 
to Mary - the leader of the 
Education Team, for your 
tireless energy, ideas and 

enthusiasm! 
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 looking ahead     

  to . . . . . . . .Summer 
 
 

 Sun. Jul. 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 - 1:30 - 2:15 pm   

       Deer Meadow Worship Service 
 

 Fri. Jul. 7, 14, 21, 28 - 10:00 -10:45 am      

       Sheridan Care-Worship Service 
 

 Sat. Jul. 8 - 9am - 5pm Evangelism           

        Workshop at Cornelius 
 

 Sun. Jul. 9 - Coffee JELLO Hour 
 

 Tues. Jul. 11 - 6:00 pm Group Supervision  

       for Companions in Christ 
 

 Fri. Aug.4, 11, 18, 25 - 10:00 -10:45 am      

       Deer Meadow Worship Service 
 

 Sun. Aug. 6, 13, 20, 27 - 1:30 - 2:15 pm   

       Deer Meadow Worship Service 
 

 Tues. Aug. 8 - 6:00 pm Group Supervision  

       for Companions in Christ 
 

 Sun. Aug. 13 - Coffee Hour 
 

 Tues. Aug. 15 - 7 pm TLC Council Meeting 
 

   Sun. Aug. 20 - Sept. Newsletter  

       Deadline 
 

 PLEASE CHECK THIS MONTH’S SERVING  

       SCHEDULE:  Are you a greeter, reader, usher,  
       offering counter...?  
 

  Thank you for Serving! 

 

The Deadline for the  
  JULY-AUGUST NEWSLETTER is  

SUNDAY, JUNE 18 
 

Start thinking now of summer activities and events 
you’d like included in the next   

newsletter. News, recipes, comments &  
suggestions are appreciated. 

Please send your articles  
BY OR BEFORE THE DEADLINE,  

to Gretchen, sgsjones@onlinemac.com;  
503-835-3548; or leave a note  

in Jones’ church mailbox.   
Thank you! 

 

When my eyes were younger, I liked to cross-stitch on 
linen while my kids napped or in the evening while  
Willie watched TV. My favorite thing to stitch was    
samplers. Samplers are a line of specialty stitches, the 
alphabet and a verse.  Many times, it is a Bible verse. I 
loved the history behind these. Young girls would learn 
to stitch for their Hope Chests using odds and ends of 
threads to make their designs. This was their schooling.  
 

Later, a friend of mine, Claudia introduced me to 
quilting and once more samplers became a favorite 
thing to make.  This time I used scraps of material, 
made many different blocks, and joined them together 
to make a beautiful quilt.  
 

My offering for you this month is another “sampler” of 
sorts.  Sins of the Past is a trilogy of short stories 
written by three different authors, Dee Henderson,  
Dani Pettrey and Lynette Eason. This gave me a chance 
to “sample” two authors I had not read before.  
 

Missing. Martha Graham has a secret she has never 
told her son. Now she is missing from her retirement 
home. Her son John is a sheriff in Wyoming. He has 
come to Chicago to help the police department find 
her. 
 

Shadowed.  A distance swimmer from Russia is found 
dead by an Alaskan fisherman.  Her X-college room-
mate and closest competitor was the one to ID the 
body. She becomes a help in the investigation of the 
death and is stalked by the dead swimmers killer.  
 

Blackout. Macy Adams did something stupid when she 
was eighteen. She unknowingly became an accomplice 
in a robbery. Now, someone who wants her to          
remember where the stolen goods are hid, is stalking 
her.  
 

I love a good mystery and these three stories were 
good. Now, the only thing to make this read complete 
is a Whitman’s Chocolate sampler!   
 

Happy Reading. 
Denise 
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Find the names of Biblical Fathers - forward, backwards or diagonally. 
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June Servers 6-04-17 6-11-17 6-18-17 6-25-17

Altar Guild Anita Anita Anita Anita

Sommerfeld Sommerfeld Sommerfeld Sommerfeld

Young Worshiper's Pastor Bill Pastor Lindah

Time Joe Howden Joe Hagglund

Coffee Hour Hostess Tracy Grauer

Ann Huntley

Counters Denise Pelzer Denise Pelzer Denise Pelzer Denise Pelzer
Anita 

Sommerfeld

Anita 

Sommerfeld

Anita 

Sommerfeld

Anita 

Sommerfeld  

Elder Dan Dan Dan Dan

Monroe Monroe Monroe Monroe

Greeters
Dale & Cheryl Dale & Cheryl Dale & Cheryl Dale & Cheryl

Stapleton Stapleton Stapleton Stapleton

Ladies Aid June 6th Meeting June 15th Set Up

1:00 PM
for Pancake Feed 

2:00  

Potluck Hosts  No Potluck

Reader Dan Laura Rae Stefanie

Monroe Monroe Parlier Morrow

Usher Mary Mary Mary Mary

Lukehart Lukehart Lukehart Lukehart
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Old Fashioned Sugar Cookies  
(served at the Spring Tea) 

  

1 cup butter 
1 cup vegetable oil (I use canola oil) 
1 cup powdered sugar 
1 cup granulated sugar 
Cream together and add: 
2 eggs 
1 t. Vanilla 
 
 

Sift together: 
1 t. Salt 
1 t. Cream of tartar 
4-5 cups flour 
 
 

Add to creamed mixture. 
 
 

Roll into ball and place on ungreased cookie sheet. Press down lightly on cookie with a glass 
dipped in sugar. 
 

Bake 375 degrees about 12 minutes. 
Cool and frost with your favorite frosting. 
 

Makes a big batch of cookies. 
 
          ~Submitted by Tracy Grauer 


